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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No: 192-A

Committee:
Governmental Operations

	Title: A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to campaign contributions by lobbyists.
	Sponsors:
By The Speaker (Council Member Quinn) and Council Members Arroyo, Avella, Brewer, Fidler, Garodnick, Gonzalez, James, Koppell, Lappin, Mark-Viverito, Martinez, McMahon, Nelson, Palma, Weprin, White Jr., Liu, Vacca and The Public Advocate (Ms. Gotbaum)  (in conjunction with the Mayor)

	Summary of Legislation:  Int. No. 192-A amends section 3-702 of the administrative code to strengthen the campaign finance system by prohibiting voluntary participants in the campaign finance program from receiving public matching funds for contributions by lobbyists.  According to the legislation, when the lobbyist is an organization, the term “lobbyist” means, “only that division of the organization that engages in any lobbying activities.”  The bill further defines “person affiliated with a lobbyist” as meaning, “the spouse or domestic partner and unemancipated children of a lobbyist,” when the lobbyist is a person, and “any officer or employee of such lobbyist who engages in any lobbying activities or who is employed in an organization’s division that engages in lobbying activities of the organization and the spouse or domestic partner and unemancipated children of such officers or employees,” when the lobbyist is an organization. 



	Effective Date:  This local law shall take effect immediately and shall be applicable to all public funds claims for elections held after such effective date, regardless of whether the claim for public funds was submitted prior to the effective date.


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2010

	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY06

FY Succeeding

Effective FY07

Full Fiscal

Impact FY2010

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-)

$0

$0

$500,000

Net

$0

$0

$500,000



	Impact on Revenues: This legislation would have no impact on revenues.

	Impact on Expenditures: Based on the impact that this legislation would have had on campaign matching fund payments in Fiscal 2006 (associated with the Fall 2005 citywide elections), it is estimated that during fiscal years having citywide elections this legislation would save the City approximately $500,000 in matching fund costs; the next such fiscal year is Fiscal 2010 (during which the Fall 2009 citywide elections will be held).  In other fiscal years the impact on matching fund expenditures will be de minimis.

	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  General Fund

	Source of Information:
City Council Finance and Government Affairs Divisions, Office of the Mayor

	Estimate Prepared By:
James Caras, Deputy General Counsel

                                                Andy Grossman, Assistant Director

                                                Paul Scimone, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst

                                                Eisha Williams, Legislative Financial Analyst 



	History: Int. No. 192 was introduced on March 22, 2006 and referred to the Committee on Governmental Operations. It was considered and laid over by the Committee on April 4, 2006. An amended version of the bill (Proposed Int. No. 192-A) will be considered by the Committee on May 24, 2006.  
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